
 

 

 
 

      

Health System News 

 

COVID-19 Health System Updates, Thursday, January 14, 2021 

 

Canceling Patient Vaccine Appointments 

Because of sudden changes in the amount of COVID-19 vaccine being 

supplied to us, we must unfortunately cancel all non-employee vaccinations 

that were scheduled from Friday, January 15, through Tuesday, January 19. 

We are contacting those patients by phone, email, text message, and/or 

MyChart message to let them know. We are all deeply disappointed to have to 

do this. 

  

We have paused the vaccine appointment scheduling function on our website 

and are accepting no new patient appointments for vaccination until the supply 

issue is resolved. If we secure more vaccine, we will contact the patients 

whose appointments were canceled to reschedule them. 

  

Employee vaccination appointments during this period will proceed as 

scheduled, and we have walk-in opportunities for employee vaccinations as 

well. 

  

I will keep you updated as the vaccine supply situation changes. I send this 

email with a heavy heart as I know how much we all want to provide vaccine to 

our patients, community, and loved ones. 

  

I am choosing to remain hopeful that we will receive more and that we can 

once again open up appointments to our patients and community. In the 

meantime, if patients look to you for advice, we would recommend directing 

them to the New York State and New York City COVID-19 vaccine sites to 

schedule an appointment. 

  

http://s.bl-1.com/h/dcyNZ2vf?url=http://click.info.mountsinai.org/?qs=373da0cd06b287c8e8130215f4b06eab24e9a2b8f80f4a11050068e397976143217620514495168dd1c40f874bf5ad59
http://s.bl-1.com/h/dcyNZ6Jh?url=http://click.info.mountsinai.org/?qs=373da0cd06b287c8c6b1cf96b7bb1f08f16b46c5ce830d3f03fc0cf1ae3b05f9a39df2f05c3c4841ba094d2e442c99a3


Vicki R. LoPachin, MD, MBA 
Senior Vice President 
Chief Medical Officer  
Mount Sinai Health System 
 


